
The October 12, 2023 Board of Recreation meeting was called to order by 
President Mickey Pascucci at 7:35pm. 
Present 
President M. Pascucci          
Vice President D. Palazzo 
D. Alvino 
D. Coiro 
G. DiPasquale                     
T. Mele 
N. Ricca 
M. Monteyne 
Absent 
S. Reynoso 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
Dan Palazzo made a motion to accept the previous minutes and Donna Alvino 
seconded it.   
Council Liaison  
In the absence of Councilman Reynoso, Mark Monteyne reported that there will 
be a charity softball game on October 15th at 2pm to recognize and support Sofie 
Stokes, a 7th grader currently going for treatments for leukemia.   
Citizens to be Heard 
None   
Correspondence 
Mark Monteyne stated he has received calls regarding the Turkey Trot, 
November 19th.  
Financial 
Current balance is $92,575.90, many sponsors are supporting the Turkey Trot 
Personnel 
No report 
Pool 
Closed until next summer   
Field and Grounds 
Outside the press box on the turf field at PAL, there is water in front of the 
outside gate which the DPW is aware of and will do a temporary fix.  
There is a light out on the light tower at PAL 
Permits 
No new permits were issued 
Old Business 
None 
New Business  
Howl-o-ween-Dog parade- will take place on October 22, 2023 in the morning- so 
far 22 dogs have been registered.  It will take place at 10am and will go up past 
Sofie Stoke’s house 
Trunk or Treat-will take place on October 22, 2023 from 5:00-6:00pm-Bd of Rec 
will have candy to hand out 
Turkey Trot-so far 32 participants have registered 



PAL 
At the last meeting, they discussed Opening Day for soccer, winning football 
teams, and that they raised $1300 in the kitchen from the recent Wrestling event 
Report from the Director   
Quote from Mark Monteyne- “Wokeness Breeds Weakness” 
 
The motion to adjourn at 8:00pm was made by George DiPasquale and Nancy 
Ricca seconded the motion. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 9, 2023 at 7:30pm at the 
library.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Barone 

Debbie Barone 
Secretary, Board of Recreation  
 
 
 


